
Administration
Penrith Office 
Civic Centre, 601 High Street.

St Marys Office 
Queen Street Centre, 
207-209 Queen Street.

Contact Centre Open 
8.30am-4pm. Mon-Fri.

4732 7777

PO Box 60, 
Penrith NSW 2751

council@penrith.city

Council’s services are 
accessible via the online 
portal at my.penrith.city

Services
Waste Services

4732 7777

Illegal Dumping 
Contact the EPA hotline  
on 131 555 and ask for the 
RID Squad (Regional Illegal 
Dumping Squad).

Graffiti Hotline

	 Freecall 1800 022 182

Meeting Dates
10 February 2025 – 7pm 
(Ordinary Meeting)

17 February 2025 – 7pm  
(Policy Review Committee)

Online via penrith.city

penrith.city.council
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penrith.city

visitpenrith.com.au
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SUMMER ISSUE OUT NOW

Council Briefs

● Construction is underway to upgrade the playspace in
Gilmour Street Reserve, Colyton.

The design of the new playspace was developed in consultation
with the community, and features:

• �Multi-play unit with climbing equipment and two slides

• �Swing set with a basket swing and toddler swing

• �Accessible rocker

• �Mini bike path

• �Play shop front

• �Low balance beam with hopping logs

• �Picnic tables and seating

The existing shade sail and local mosaic artwork will be 
retained in the upgrade. Work is expected to take up to  
eight weeks to complete, weather permitting.

This project is funded by the NSW Government through the 
Western Sydney Infrastructure Grants Program.

Find out more at yoursaypenrith.com.au/gilmourstreet

● Nominations for Council’s 2025 Local Celebration Awards are
now open. Do you know an unsung hero in the community
who should be recognised and thanked?

We’re calling nominations for the Mayor’s Local Heroes Award. 
This award recognises the person or group of people who 
have made a significant contribution to Penrith and are 
involved in activities that help make our community and  
City a better place. There is no age limit for this award. 

Find out more about the award program and how to 
nominate at penrith.city/local-celebration-awards

● Council is preparing a flood study for the Claremont Creek
catchment which includes parts of Claremont Meadows,
Orchard Hills, Caddens and Kingswood.

We’re calling on property owners within the catchment to
share their local flood knowledge and complete our survey
at yoursaypenrith.com.au/ClaremontCreekFS before 5pm,
Thursday 6 March 2025.

The feedback received will help us to update our existing
flood information and plan for, predict and manage the risk
of flooding across the catchment.

● A reminder for Penrith residents to check the safety of their
backyard swimming pools.

It’s easy to check whether your pool is safe for you and any
children by making sure that there is an effective child
resistant barrier, pool gates and latches are in working order,
and gates are never propped open.

For more information, visit penrith.city/pools or contact
Council’s Swimming Pool team on 4732 7864.

Penrith City Council’s Local Celebration Awards 
are an opportunity to recognise and celebrate the 
dedicated, selfless and inspirational people in our 
community. NOMINATIONS CLOSE 31 MARCH 2025.  
So what are you waiting for?

Find out more at: penrith.city/local-celebration-awards

There are four categories 
to choose from: 
Citizen of the Year 
Young Citizen of the Year
Mayor’s Local Hero Award 
Community Service Award


